

To: • Primary Care

cc. • NHSE London region

NHS England – London 10 The South Colonnade Poplar London E14 4PU

25 July 2025

Dear LMC members,

## MAAR charts for End of Life Care/Last Phase of Life

The Task and Finish group met again last week and was absolutely focused on finding a solution to the Authorisation and Administration of End-of-Life drugs to ensure patients get the care they need at that difficult time in their lives but also understanding the pressures on GPs working within the present system.

The group has members who can help with the solution on a practical level and includes GPs, community nursing, pharmacists, digital colleagues and NHSE directors in addition to us.

The group was clear that the solution needed to be safe without any transcribing of drugs and to cover the legalities of authorisation and separately administration of these drugs.

We are looking for an interim solution while a robust digital process is developed.

We will be meeting again in a couple of weeks and in the meantime looking at what is being done elsewhere as well as the digital solutions.

We are committed to keeping you all updated.

Yours sincerely,

**Dr Elliott Singer** 

Elliott Singer

Deputy CEO Londonwide LMCs

Deen 24

Dr Debbie Frost

Deputy Medical Director for System Improvement and Professional Standards, NHSE/London region

Publication reference: PRNxxxxx

Mot.

**Dr Katherine Buxton** 

Clinical Director for Palliative and End of Life care, NHSE/London region